

20/10/2023

Dear parents/carers and pupils,

Principal appointment

As many of you may know I was recently permanently appointed to my role across our Trust as Director of School improvement.

Following my permanent appointment and to ensure Culloden has consistent and effective leadership a rigorous Principal recruitment process recently took place. I am delighted to inform you that following the recruitment process Tahreena Ward has been appointed as the Principal of Culloden.

As you know Tahreena is a very experienced leader who has worked not only as interim Principal at Culloden for the past year but also across our other Trust London schools for many years. Today Tahreena will be visiting all classrooms and holding two assemblies with me to share the news with the pupils. Tahreena will also continue to be available to meet with you as and when appropriate by appointment, at future Academy council meetings and parent/carer coffee mornings. As part of my role, I will also continue to work alongside Tahreena and visit the school on a regular basis.

Finally I would like to say I am very proud of what we have achieved over many years and I look forward to sharing the future successes of the school with Tahreena and you.

Yours faithfully,

Ben Carter Director of school Improvement